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Welcome to new members and ongoing members!

Our CFUW White Rock/Surrey club hopes you will all join some of the interest groups
and enjoy the speakers and fellowship at the monthly all-members meetings.  

Both the board and the program committee held their startup meetings at the end of
August  to  prepare  for  2017-18.  The  board  thanked  Beverly  King  for  her
communications  work  and  Judi  Kendall  for  her  time  as  a  member-at-large  and

welcomed Pat Hyde.  Diane Salter Menzo stepped down as co-vice president, as she is away teaching.

Annually, we wind up with our Annual General Meeting (AGM), and our delightful May luncheon, and also
celebrated Canada’s Anniversary.  It was fun to see what red and white combinations members found in
their closets! And kudos to Lynn, Robin, Sherrill and all others who worked so hard to make it all happen.
After  business motions and discussion from the floor,  it  was decided not  to  launch into the proposed
fundraiser by the Art Appreciation interest group.  However, interest in holding a larger fundraiser has not
been set aside. Also in May, many interest groups held their own wind-up luncheons or gatherings.

Sadly, I had to miss the musical and storytelling fundraiser in June.  Marjorie, Lynn, Lorna and all of the
committee did an amazing job.  We all learned all sorts of new things from it, plus the specifics of provincial
and insurance paperwork.   

The Bursary Foundation honoured the three young women with their bursaries and a pleasant luncheon
hosted by Mary Fran Bateman.
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The National AGM, June 22-25 in Richmond, was the first I have attended. Diane and I shared a hotel
room, and there was not a minute to spare from the business sessions, workshops, receptions, meals,
banquet, resolutions and networking.  At the last minute, Diane had to act as Chair for the Articles and
Bylaws session.  On the Saturday evening, Mary Fran, Jay, Sylvia and Helen hosted home hospitality to
CFUW members from across Canada while Carolyn focused on logistics.. They also had willing volunteers
and drivers to assist 

Two key items took place at the National AGM. First, the vote failed regarding leaving Graduate Women
International (GWI), as once again there was not a two thirds majority.  Second, the National budget that
was passed will deplete the National reserves.

Good news is that to save National funds (and local club funds) the next National AGM might be electronic.
Also, the 2019 Anniversary meeting might be in Winnipeg, where it was all founded. Even better news is
that our local club fees do not go up for this year.

Saturday, September 23, we have the opportunity to come together as club members.  Come and join  the
fun and learn about healthy physical tips… and let us visit  over brunch, catch up, sign up for interest
groups,  and have fun.

Our Board for 2017 - 2018:

back row from left to right:

Mary Fran Bateman
Joanne Cunningham
Lorna MacGregor
Penny Harrington
Eileen Ennis

front row from left to right::

Sue Foley-Currie
Carolyn Oram
Gloria Kelly

absent: Patricia Hyde and 
             Trudy Handel

OUR CLUB AGM 2017
(Sue Foley-Currie)  (all photos courtesy Lois Hunter)

Our AGM held on May 24 at the Guildford Golf  and Country Club was all about teamwork, hospitality,
fellowship and participation for and by the 46 members and one guest (who became a member).

Our program committee, or the “Canadiana Helpers”, contacted me overseas with their final plans on May
18. These included a timing schedule, red begonias as table centrepieces (to be prizes for someone at
each  table  whose  birthday  is  closest  to  Canada’s  150 th),  flags,  raffle  tickets,  plus  a  bar  and  served
luncheon, with the meal choices already done.
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CLUB NEWS



On the day, club members were welcomed as we all arrived. Then we could get our $30 lunch tickets and
name  tags,  buy  a  raffle  ticket  for  a  floral  arrangement  by  Lynn  and  Robin,  purchase  a  Zuckerman
fundraiser ticket from Helen, sign up for the Burns Bog visit, and go to Gloria and her team to renew 2017-
18 memberships. Most members tried their best to dress in red and white for the theme of Canada’s 150 th

anniversary.  There were even some hats!

At 1:35 pm, the AGM was called to order, and Carolyn gave the Surrey/White Rock Bursary Foundation
Report,  which  also  had  been  provided  to  members,  as  had  the  overall  AGM Agenda  and the  White
Rock/Surrey Annual Report.

As President, I thanked Veronika for her year of work for the newsletters and the website.  Co-vice chair
Lorna spoke about the National Notable Women submissions and presented a bouquet of flowers to all
who had been suggested for  possible  submission:  Elizabeth,  Helen and Pat  (Monica and Diane were
absent).

Our treasurer sent regrets and past president Trudy presented her report ($23,215.08 cash position as of
April 30, 2017) and I received the cashbox, cash and cheques for the day, plus the luncheon invoice and
issued the $1,382.52 cheque to the golf club.

The  board  slate  for  2017-18  was  approved  although  there  still  were  vacancies  for  the  other  co-vice
president and communications.  Sandra and Sherrill will assist with the preliminary planning for our club’s
60th anniversary.

Although a few had to leave, members present participated next with their ideas for the three motions that
were specific to the fundraising proposal “Art as Fashion, Fashion as Art” which had gone to the board from
the Art Appreciation interest group. (Note: any expenditure over $500 cannot be passed by the board but
has to be approved by the members). Trudy as past president handled the portion for the motions as my
jetlag had appeared, and the motions were moved by Sandra who also spoke to them.  The key motion for
the project to move forward was defeated.  However, there was a consensus that the Art Appreciation
group’s work was appreciated and, hopefully, they can regroup and rethink the project.

Kudos to Lynn and Robin for their leadership for AGM arrangements, plus Penny, Karen, Sherrill, Helen,
Kathy S., Gloria and her team.  We certainly were able to celebrate Canada’s 150th anniversary.
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(The Program Committee)

(l to r: Patricia Hyde, Helen Christiansen, Lorna McGregor, 
Elizabeth Bordeaux)

(l to r: Sue Foley  Currie, Beth 
Forbes, Mary Fran Bateman)

(l to r:  Liz Harvey, Judith Allerston, Joanne 
Cunningham)



THE NATIONAL CFUW AGM
(Sue Foley-Currie)
The National Annual General Meeting (AGM) was held June 22-25 at the Sheraton in Richmond, and it was
the first I have attended.  However, almost 50% of all club presidents there were “first timers.” I had the
advantage of sharing a room with Diane Salter Menzo (both of us were the club delegates, and I was the
voting delegate) and we were joined by Sylvia Riddell  from June 22-24, plus Monica von Kursell, Elizabeth
Bordeaux and Lois Hunter for the June 24 business day.   Karen Peplow, a dual member in our club, also is
President of the New Westminster Club,  was a voting delegate.

Prior to the opening reception, Helen Sami, Vice President of Finance/Board of Directors, and I had a
serious discussion with a glass of wine by the pool.  Three national budgets were prepared (options D,E, F)
and were going to be presented for consideration/discussion, and one would have to be chosen.  Also,
before Diane and I were fully unpacked, Diane was asked to fill  in as Acting Chair of the Articles and
Bylaws Standing Committee.  To our surprise, there was a National Board “script” including timing for the
business meeting.

The opening reception included acknowledgement  of  indigenous peoples,  the introduction of  the local
Richmond  committee,  plus  the  national  staff  and  regional  directors  across  Canada.  The  Chinese
entertainment was superb.  Diane spent the evening preparing for her acting role and I joined other club
delegates at the Empire Seafood Restaurant. Later, about midnight, I reviewed the National Board “script.”

Friday, during the day, the three of us attended different breakfasts and then learning and development
workshops.  My  workshops  were  Developing  Leadership  Skills,  Social  Media  and  Membership,  and
Marketing Ourselves for Growth – plus the current and incoming club president’s luncheon.  All four of us
heard the keynote speaker, Daphne Bramham, on the topic “The Cure for Populism, Propaganda, False
Prophets and Poverty.” She is a Vancouver based journalist and author.  Her book, “The Secret Lives of
Saints,  Child Brides and Lost  Boys  in  Canada’s  Polygamous Mormon Sect”,  was nominated for  three
national, non-fiction book awards. 

At the Federation Banquet, we were assigned to tables. I had the pleasure to sit with Jean Garnett, Chair of
the Local Arrangements Committee (LAC), and Barbara DuMoulin, Regional Director BC Vancouver Island.
Members of  our  club may recall  that  Jean came to one of  our  monthly meetings to  talk  about home
hospitality and Barbara received our notable women submissions.  Our entertainment was the Rainbow
Dancers (Chinese line dancing) and the Richmond Youth Choir.

June 24, on the business meeting day, I did not attend the charitable trust breakfast, but opted for general
breakfast networking and a fresh air walk and short look at the Charitable Trust Boutique. Grace Hollett,
National President, presided and Elizabeth Hayes was Parliamentarian.  All of us sat at one table close to
the platform and were joined by the co-president of the West Vancouver Club and another member who
also was on the National Finance Committee.  Everything was running smoothly, until a fire alarm went off
and the business meeting had to go on hold status. By 10:45, timing was derailed again when everything
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(l to r:   Sylvia Riddell, Elizabeth Bordeaux, Monica von Kursell, Lois Hunter, Sue Foley-
Currie, Diane Salter Menzo)



was well underway, as the factions started lining up at the two microphones. Just about anything would
serve as a tactical delay! Lunch, thankfully, did take place and the BC Region as other regions did meet
together. I thanked Jean and her committee for all their work and Jean in turn thanked our club for our
home hospitality.

The finance report resulted in more lineups at the mike, including yours truly trying to asset the VP with
points for clarification. The delegates did choose a budget.

There was a vote regarding GWI – and once again there was not a two thirds majority – and the motion
was defeated, so we all are still members of GWI and pay dues to it.  Diane and I wrote a floor motion and
gave it to the platform party for future consideration.

Then time ran out at 5:00 pm. All other business fell to the floor.

And our club later held our home hospitality.

REPORT ON BC COUNCIL AGM IN KELOWNA MAY 26 -28, 2017
(Lois Hunter)

It was my pleasure to represent our club as the voting delegate at the
BC Council AGM 2017 in Kelowna.  The conference was held at the
Coast Capri Hotel and the theme was “Ahead of Our Times – The
Future is Now”, and reflects the progressive activities of all CFUW
BC clubs.  

The  conference  was  preceded  by  several  tours  to  highlight  the
surrounding area, and I chose to visit the unique organic Summerhill
Winery.  At the opening reception, we enjoyed hospitality and were
entertained by an exceptional jazz ensemble from a local school.   A
variety of workshops was offered, and I attended one on “Building
Sustainable  Landscapes:  Lessons  from  the  Okanagan”  –
emphasizing that we must consider the environmental impact of our
ecological  footprint  when  planning,  and  how  best  to  ensure  our
landscape remains sustainable and resilient and includes corridors of
access  for  all  species.  Another  workshop  addressed  “Food
Sustainability”  and  some  considerations  we  can  employ  such  as
reducing food waste, supporting those experiencing food insecurity,
and  ensuring  sufficient,  nutritious,  safe  and  culturally  appropriate
food for all in our community.  

Another speaker, Dr. Mary Jung, one of the top women researchers
in the health sciences, discussed how to get us to integrate more
exercise  in  our  daily  routines  to  prevent  many  health  risks.  Of

particular note was the positive effect of 30 minutes per day or 2.5 hrs/week in decreasing the incidence of
Type 2 diabetes.  Less than 5% of Canadians meet Canada’s exercise guidelines of 150 min/week.

One of the most interesting and informative parts of the conference was the update from each club with
representatives from 21 of the 23 BC clubs in attendance.  It is amazing to hear of the special projects,
advocacy work, and the many ways we support women and children in our communities.  There were no
provincial resolutions this year.  Proposed changes to the BC Constitution and By-Laws were discussed
and voted on during the business session.  The major change is that the four standing committee chairs will
now be appointed by the board, not elected.  The National CFUW goal of raising an additional $100,000 for
scholarships and awards to celebrate the 100th Anniversary in 2019 has been reached, largely due to
contributions from the BC Council group.  At the National AGM in 2019, all clubs will be publicly recognized
for their additional local awards and/or donations to the CFUW Trust for additional fellowships.
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(l to r:  Jeannette Mergens - 
CFUW Kelowna, Advocacy Chair, 
BC Council, Lois Hunter, 
Rosemary Mallory - CFUW 
Vancouver)



The  focus  of  the  last  day  of  the  conference  was  an
interactive  session  with  leaders  Audrey  Hobbs  Johnson
and Rachel Malek on BC Youth Aging Out of Foster Care.
This will be the main advocacy project for the coming year,
and  it  is  hoped  that  all  BC  clubs  will  form study  circle
groups to educate themselves as to what is happening in
their own communities and how best to support this group
of marginalized youth. The Fall 2017 BC Council Bulletin,
For The Record,  will  have further reports on this project
and conference highlights. 

This was a most enjoyable conference and I look forward
to sharing more of my experiences with our club members.
The  2018  BC  Council  AGM  will  be  hosted  by  North
Vancouver on April 20 – 22, 2018.

GENERAL MEETING AND PROGRAM
Greetings from your CFUW Program Planning Committee
(Lynn Robertson and Robin Funk)

What  a  spectacular  summer  we  have  had!  Sunshine,  the  beach,  picnics,  gardens  and  family
vacations. And now we can reconnect with our CFUW friends at our Fall Welcome Back Brunch
hosted by your Program Planning Committee.

Let's celebrate YOU!   Come and enjoy a light brunch, and discover and sign up for new interest
groups that appeal to your liking. Hear what our year ahead has in store for your information and
enjoyment.

Our first theme of the year is Embracing Change as We Age:  ' Youth is the gift of nature, but age is a
work of art' .  Our presenter will be there to remind us of the importance of taking care of ourselves
and provide us with a few helpful ideas from which all of us can benefit.

All your summer reading may lend itself to donating books to our Book Exchange program...so bring
your stack of books along.  A table will be set up to display books and members can browse and
make a donation for a new book to add to their reading list.
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(l to r:  Ruth Mellor - CFUW Kelowna, BC 
Council President,  Lois Hunter, Tara Shantz - 
Supplier of our Cafe Femenino Coffee, and Maureen 
Fotos - CFUW Prince George)

 When?        Saturday, September 23rd

                     10:30 am - 12:30 pm

                      Doors open at 10:15am

                      Program Starts at 10:30am

Where?         Mt. Olive Lutheran Church

                      2350 148th St, 

                      Surrey, BC

Welcome back, and we look forward to seeing you at our kick-off event for 2017-2018. 

Don't forget to bring your mug...maybe you will be the newest owner of a Hug-a-Mug!

See you on the 23rd! 



When? Saturdays, 10:30am-12:30pm 
(unless otherwise posted)

Where? Mt. Olive Lutheran Church
2350 148 Street
Surrey, BC V4A 4M7 
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CFUW Surrey / White Rock
2017-2018 

General Meeting Dates

September 23, 2017 Welcome Back Brunch 

Embracing Change as We Age…
“Youth is a gift of nature, but age is a work of art.”

October 28, 2017 West Coast Gardens:  Autumn and Winter Plant Containers

November 25, 2017 Communities Supporting Seniors Representatives of City of Surrey 
Seniors’ Advocacy Committee

December 9, 2017 Christmas Delights: 
“Simmer” Women’s Quartet, 
Pot Luck Luncheon, Bake Sale, Sing-a-long

January 27, 2018 Creating Circles of Change:  How Our Bursary Foundation 
Impacts the Lives of Young Women.

February 24, 2018 Exploring our World as a Senior Traveler
Keeping Connected with Helpful Apps while Travelling

March 24,, 2018 The Journey of One of Surrey’s ‘Pioneer’ Women:
Her Life, Her Business

April 28, 2018 Talk Travel with Our Members:
From Morocco to the Arctic to India....

May 23, 2018 Celebrating Us:  AGM Luncheon at Guildford Golf Club



BURSARY BOARD NEWS 
(Carolyn Oram)

On June 11, the Bursary Board and the Club Executive held a celebration luncheon for our Bursary winners
at Mary Fran Bateman's beautiful home. The weather cooperated so we could enjoy our food outside. A
huge thank you goes out to Mary Fran for hosting a very delightful event.

Two  of  our  Bursary  winners  for  2017  were:  Randi  Seguin  and  Bonnie
Tobler. We are unable to publish our third winner's name due to the Privacy
Act. Randi is pursuing a Bachelor's Degree in Social Work at Simon Fraser
University,  Bonnie  is  working  toward  a  Masters  Degree in  Social  Work
online  at  University  of  Victoria,  and our  third  recipient  is  beginning  her
second year in Medical School at the University of British Columbia. 

The Bursary Board opens its year
with a meeting on  September 20.
Once  again,  we  will  review  and
update  our  application  and
scoring  sheet  in  preparation  for
next  Spring's  Bursary  selection
process. 
I  would  like  to  thank  all  the

Bursary Board members for their continuing work on the Board.

(all pictures courtesy of Lois Hunter)
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(l to r: Trudy Handel, Diane Salter-Menzo, Lorna McGregor, and Emily, 
daughter of Randi Seguin)

(l to r:Bonnie Tobler and Randi 
Lynn Seguin)

(Randi Lynn Seguin, her daughter, Emily, Lynne, 
mother in law of Bonnie Tobler and Bonnie Tobler)



We were sorry to hear that Phyllis Atkinson passed away peacefully on June 14th at the age of 96 .

Phyllis was a member CFUW for over 50 years.  She was a founding member of  the Montreal Lakeshore
University Women’s Club in the early 1950s, and stayed with that club until she moved to White Rock in
2007.

She quickly joined CFUW White Rock/Surrey and was an active member of the Fully Booked Book Club.
Her insightful comments were missed when she moved back east several years ago to be with her family. 

Our condolences go out to the family. 

(Joanne Cunningham)

CFUW White Rock/Surrey  would like to acknowledge a donation from
Shirley and Birt Nord. The gift was made in memory of Brian Boyce.  

Our condolences and gratitude go out to family and friends.
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Phyllis Atkinson

Brian Boyce



INTEREST GROUPS

The One-on-One Literacy
Program
(Carolyn Oram) 

Welcome Back!

These words  are  used every fall  for  the  opening  of  the  new
school year. 

In  the  picture  you  see  the  principal  of  H.  T.  Thrift,  Laureen
Boulet, and the head secretary, Heather Percy, discussing the
new school  year  and the One-on-One Literacy Program. The
program is part of both H. T. Thrift and Peace Arch Elementary
Schools.  For  over  15  years  volunteers  have  read  with  the
children from these schools.

We will begin the first session on  October 2, and we have our
annual Workshop with Linda O'Reilly, a retired Learning Support
Teacher  from  Vancouver,  on  October  6.  All  the  volunteers
involved  are  keen  to  have  a  yearly  workshop  to  learn  new
strategies for working with the children. You do not have to be a
teacher to be a volunteer. It is a very rewarding experience to
see the progress the children make over the school year.

If you are interested in volunteering, please email or call Carolyn Oram.

Art Appreciation

The  Art  Appreciation  group  toured
Visual Space Gallery September 6 for a
Toni Onley retrospective, guided by his
wife Yukiko Onley.
(Photo courtesy Maureen Buchholz)
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The Bridget Wind-Up Luncheon
The annual Bridget wind-up luncheon was held at Elizabeth Bordeaux’s 
home at the end of May. It is always a lively and festive occasion. We 
celebrate with a hearty lunch, several rounds of bridge and then, at the 
end, prizes are distributed.

Somewhere in the ethers is a photo of a group of beautiful ladies, winners
of this season’s prizes.  While searching through file after file, something 
happened, so here we are.

Back row, l. to r. Louisa Kozey and  Jutta Mordhorst won slam prizes. 
Joanne Cunningham won the prize for highest single score of the season.
Middle row, l. to r. Doreen Hoath and Joan Atwick also won slam prizes.  
Front row, l. to r. Pam Cowan 3rd highest average score, Elizabeth 
Bordeaux won highest average score and Diane Desjardins won second 
highest score. Congratulations to all!

The new Bridget season starts on Tuesday, 19th September with a 
luncheon and bridge at Monica von Kursell’s home.

For Peat’s Sake
(Maureen Buchholz)

Burn’s Peat Bog was toured by CFUW
members and spouses June 5.  At 8,000
acres,  the  bog  is  the  largest  urban
undeveloped landmass in North America
and  home  to  a  wide  variety  of  birds,
mammals, amphibians, even a 
carnivorous plant.

(photo courtesy of Maureen Buchholz)
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FUNDRAISING NEWS 

First Fall Fundraiser
(Eileen Ennis)

A Fall bulb sale will occur at the September 23, 2017 club meeting.
A  variety  of  bulbs  (daffodils,  tulips,  hyacinths,  etc.)  will  be
available.   Please  stop  by  the  table  and  choose  something  to
anticipate in your spring garden!  

Veseys   Bulbs   of  Prince  Edward  Island  has  provided  the
collections.  Prices vary from $10 to $20 and the club receives
50%  of  all  sales.   The  profit  will  go  towards  supporting  our
“causes” for the current year.  Thanks for your participation!

Please contact Eileen Ennis if you have any questions:  605-535-
0106 or pce1952@gmail.com. 

A Letter from Ama Transition House

September 11, 2017

Dear Sherrill, liaison for CFUW

I really enjoyed meeting with you a few weeks ago to introduce myself and see and hear all the wonderful 
things your organization has and continues to do for Ama Transition House. I am very excited to be at Ama 
since June overseeing this great program. Since I have arrived the program has undergone some exciting 
things. 

Our outdoor garden has flourished over the summer and we have had many meals prepared from the fresh
vegetables and lots of participation from the women in the house to maintain it. 

The house has been pressure washed, outdoor camera system installed for safety of the women, the lower
floor has been completely painted with closet doors on the entrance closet. Upstairs has seen many 
changes, the main washroom now has a walk in showers stall with new tile surround as well as a fresh 
coat of paint. The kitchen floor has been completely replaced and is now all one color and pattern. 

Ama is always grateful for the support that we receive the under the bed storage is being put in place and 
provides extra storage for women’s belongings, the suitcases are always an ongoing need and 
appreciated. We are always in need of simple things like slippers toiletries, pajamas, and house coats, 
winter items as the season approaches us.  Or something larger items like a new computer and a desk and
anything in between.

I look forward to working with you in the future.

Jennifer Lidvall
Acting Program Manager, Ama Transition House.
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Music & Magic
( Lynn Robertson)

Our fundraising event on June 3rd, Music & Magic with guest
George Zukerman, was held at  the Wheelhouse Theatre at
Earl Marriot School on June 3, 2017.  Guests and members
were  treated  to  a  wonderful  performance  by  two  brilliant
young violinists: Alison Kim and Melody Ye Yuan, and capped

off  by  raconteur
Maestro  George
Zukerman,  recalling
fascinating  stories
and  memoirs  from
his  long  and
illustrious  career  in
music  around  the
world.  

The  foyer  of  the
school  was  transformed  to  create  a  garden  party  atmosphere,
inviting  guests and members to chat with friends while sitting at
patio tables, enjoying a cup of coffee or a glass of wine. 

Thanks to Marjorie Foxall for organizing this successful event and
the many volunteers who helped out.  

Once the final totals are balanced, we will be announcing the amount that will be donated to CFUW and the
Bursary Foundation.  Stay tuned...!                                                                   (Photos courtesy of Lois Hunter)
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(Carolyn Oram and George Zukerman)

(Photo courtesy of Lynn Robertson)

(Trudy Handel and guest)
(front row l. to r:  Eileen Ennis, Louisa Kozy, Doreen 
Hoath,    back row: l. to r.:  Penny Harrington, Guest, 
Marjorie Foxall)



THIS AND THAT
STOLEN PAINTING 
This 20" x 16" oil by Robert Genn was lent by a club member to
Semiahmoo Arts for their  recent six-week exhibition at the White
Rock Community Centre. Entitled Canoe Lake Pattern, it was one
of a series of works painted by Genn in Algonquin Park, Ontario, in
the 1990s. 

On  September  1,  this  painting  was  stolen.  Video  surveillance
camera images were too fuzzy to be of any use. In the unlikely
event that any one comes across it, please notify the RCMP and
quote Case #17-4104. 

Here is good news for members who might be travelling by train
(Helen Christiansen).
VIA RAIL CANADA is offering CFUW members a 5% discount on any ticket you purchase, no matter the
distance or fare category you use. You can also have two non member friends included in your discount
through your CFUW membership. If this is the case, the guests have to be travelling with you. To receive
the discount, you will need your CFUW membership card,  and the  VIA RAIL discount code, which is
81116. 

Monday
Dames Who Dine
1st Mon., 5:30 p.m.  
Trudy Handel;  
Duplicate Bridge 
2nd Mon., 1:00 p.m. 
Betty Bishop; Donna 
Freeze
Symphony at the 
Bell Centre \
Linda Lee Henriksen 
Club Cuisine
4-5 times a year    
Elizabeth Bordeaux
New Members
Gloria Kelly
One-on-One 
Literacy Group
once a week
Carolyn Oram

Tuesday   
Alpha Book 
Group
2nd Tues. 1:30 p.m.
Shirley Nord 
Evening Book 
Club
3rd Tues., 7 p.m. 
Kathy Steele
Who can play, 
Who can host? 
Bridge
Tues.& Fri.,
 9:30 a.m. 
Sandy McKenzie
The Bridgets
Afternoon
Bridge 
1st & 3rd Tues.,
1:00 p.m.
Monica von
Kursell  

Wednesday   
Afternoon 
Matinee-Dinner 
2nd Wed., 3:00 p.m. 
(varies) 
Barbara Cook
Golf for Fun 
Wed. Afternoons 
Sue Foley-Currie
Art Appreciation
3rd Wed. (varies)
Marilyn Dyer-Seidel

Thursday   
Fully Booked 
Book Group
2nd Thurs. 1:30 p.m.
Joanne Cunningham
Newbies Bridge
1:00 p.m., Thurs. 
Monica von Kursell
Mindfulness in 
Everyday Life 
2nd Thurs. 7:00-
9:00p.m.
Diane Salter Menzo

Friday   
Stitch and Chat 
2nd Fri., 1:00 p.m. 
Joan Hoyles
French 
Conversation
3rd Friday
1:30 –2:30 p.m.
Sylvia Riddell
Environment
4th Friday
1:00 p.m. 
Ann-Marie Steenge
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CFUW White Rock/Surrey Interest Groups ~ Activities and Leaders

Interest Group Info*
For more information contact Interest Group Leaders,

*Groups subject to change.

Need a Ride to  Meetings?

If you are unable to attend because you don't have transportation, 
please call Sandra Kraft at 604-535-8824.  Sandra will find a ride for you. 
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MEMBER RESOURCES

Web Resources for Members
CFUW Facebook page

https://www.facebook.com/CFUW-White-RockSurrey-1491088411167597/timeline/
and the closed group page 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1547358335477392 

(to access, you must be a member of Facebook)

CFUW White Rock/Surrey Website

http://cfuwwhiterocksurrey.com/
BC Council

https://sites.google.com/site/cfuwbccouncil/home

CFUW (National)

http://www.cfuw.org/

GWI (Graduate Women International)

http://www.graduatewomen.org/ 

Semiahmoo Arts

http://www.semiahmooarts.com/

Arts Council of Surrey

http://www.artscouncilofsurrey.ca/

NOTE:
just click on the URL and you
will be taken to the respective website.

Please contact Membership Chair, 
Gloria Kelly, if you have changes to your 
contact information:
Telephone - 604-591-9696; 
email: robkelly1@shaw.ca

Send a Card... Please advise Joanne 
Cunningham about any member of our club 
who is ill or bereaved, so she can send a card. 
Contact information:Telephone  604-541-2432; 
email: joannecunow@gmail.com

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE

Editor and Layout - Veronika Bichler

Proofreaders - Elizabeth Bordeaux
- Helen Christiansen
- Monica von Kursell

Email Distribution : - Veronika Bichler

Deadline for October Newsletter submissions
is Friday, Oct. 6th, 2017

Please submit news by email with the subject line 
'Newsletter' to: vbichler@shaw.ca

Ads are prepaid. Please contact our Club 
Treasurer, Eileen Ennis. email: wennis@telus.net

https://www.facebook.com/CFUW-White-RockSurrey-1491088411167597/timeline/
mailto:vbichler@shaw.ca
mailto:joannecunow@gmail.com
mailto:robkelly1@shaw.ca
http://www.artscouncilofsurrey.ca/
http://www.semiahmooarts.com/
http://www.graduatewomen.org/%20
http://www.cfuw.org/
https://sites.google.com/site/cfuwbccouncil/home
http://cfuwwhiterocksurrey.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1547358335477392


Renewal Number___________

CFUW WHITE ROCK/SURREY
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 2017- 2018

Fees are due by May 31. Please complete and submit this renewal notice, together with your cheque 
made out to CFUW White Rock/Surrey, either at a general meeting or by mail to PO Box 75039, 
Surrey, BC V4A 0B1. A late fee is payable after June 30.

NAME:__________________________________________________________

2017-2018 Club Membership Fees: $100
Late fee if paid after June 30:     10

TOTAL DUE: _____

DIRECTORY INFORMATION
My contact information in the current club directory is correct.

______________________________________
Signature

CHANGES IN CONTACT INFORMATION
(address; email; telephone number)

Breakdown of Club Fees

National Federation (CFUW) and International Federation (GWI*) fees $70
BC Council fees, including liability insurance     1   

___
Balance to CFUW White Rock/Surrey $29

*Graduate Women International


